January 1964

Prof. Goh Scon Tice 22 Balmaral Crescent 10 Singapore

Dear Prof. Tice :

· Happy New Year, And all my good wishes.

More than eight years have passed since we met at The Music Conference in Manila in 1955. I am hoping you have been doing perfectly well. Now I am - writing to ask you a favour.

This gentleman, Dr. Sammuan Buapim, Violinist and physician, now in Singapore on a vacation, and during his stay here he would like to study with you, whom I recommend the best he can fine in Singapore.

I have no doubt, therefore, that you will be extremely happy to meet him, and I shall feel grateful for any instruction you may give him while he is at yours.

Kindest regards, Yours sincerely,

Prasidh Silapabanleng.